






U.S. General Services Administration

Office of Inspector General

June 15, 2010

Hon. Charles E. Grassley

Ranking Member

Committee on Finance

135 Hart Senate Office Building

United States Senate

Washington, DC 20510

Hon. Tom Coburn

Ranking Member

Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations

Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs Committee

United States Senate

172 Russell Senate Office Building

Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senators Grassley and Coburn:

I am responding to your letter of April 8, 2010 regarding several questions you posed

about ensuring that Inspectors General have the independence necessary to carry out

audits, evaluations, and investigations within their respective agencies.

Your letter addressed four areas: 1) access to information; 2) biannual reports of closed

investigations, evaluations, and audits conducted by my office but not disclosed to the

public; 3) any budget related activities that would "substantially inhibit" the OIG from

performing its respective duties; and 4) sharing of our reply to the Ranking Member of

the House Committee on Oversight and Government Reform in response to his recent

request for information.

My reply addresses each of these areas sequentially.

1. While we have on occasion experienced some delays in gaining access to

information, we have managed successfully to obtain access through

consultation with GSA officials. Attachment 1 summarizes our experiences from

October 1, 2008 through April 8, 2010 as requested in your letter.
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2. Attachment 2 contains the first biannual report of investigations, evaluations, and

audits not disclosed to the public as requested in your letter for the period

January 1, 2009 through April 30, 2010.

3. Since the attempts by a former GSA Administrator several years ago to interfere

with our budget, the GSA OIG has not experienced any further attempts related

to budgetary issues that would "substantially inhibit" the OIG from performing its

respective duties.

4. On April 27, 2010, we provided an electronic copy of our April 16, 2010 reply to

Ranking Member Issa to Brian Downey of the Finance Committee staff per your

request.

Please feel free to contact me (you may also contact Dave Farley of my staff at 202-

219-1062) if you have any questions or if there is additional information we can provide.

Sincerely,

Brian D. Miller

Inspector General

Attachments (2)




